
North Unitarian Universalist Congregation

BOARD AGENDA

December 18, 2010  9:00 am

Attending:  Susan Ritchie, Nina Webb-Lawton, Laura Howe, Darlene Tschudy, Gary Rusk,  Mary Ann Wojton, Scot Danforth, Jan Bourke, Kim Podreys
Absent:  Koralleen Stavish
Mission Statement:  We are an inclusive community of seekers pursuing deeper meaning through the process of spiritual engagement, learning, reasoning and action. 

I.  
Chalice Lighting

II.  
Acceptance of minutes of previous board meeting

Darlene motioned, Scot seconded, MINUTES APPROVED
III. 
Old Business
A. Proposed Changes to the Budget 

2010 Operating Statement.  We currently have $5K+ in surplus.  

Scot motioned, Laura seconded to pay the $3,640 in UUA outstanding dues (July 1- December 31, 2010).  This will have us current with UUA and we can go month to month with UUA in 2011.  MOTION PASSED.  During January board meeting it will be determined what to do with any surplus $$ from December, once we know the final amount.
2011 Budget

Discussed the budget that would be presented at the Congregational Meeting on 12/19/10.

The proposed budget includes: 
· 3.6 increase for Jeri (Admin Asst), 9% increase for Music Director and Accompanist (they have not had raises for several years).
· Building and Grounds would receive $4100 for repairs and maintenance, which includes major repairs and pro-active repairs, this includes drainage, Nielson House roof repair, sidewalk repair, and expand/upgrade parking lot.
· Office Supplies were increased by an additional $144 to upgrade software to do branded e-mails and newsletter.

· Equipment is a new line.  Susan has replaced equipment out of her professional expense $$.  This would allow Susan to purchase a new computer.
· Dues are budgeted to be paid, in full, on time.  There has been an increase in UUA dues, $2/member.
· Professional Expenses:  This line was cut in 2010, restored almost completely in 2011.
· Music Program, increased $600.  This pays for sheet music used by our growing choir.
· RE:  Increased $250 to cover the Coming of Age program.
· Phone/Internet is increased due to misunderstanding in 2010.  We are considered a small business, not a personal home, so we can’t take advantage of deals offered to individual consumers.

· Payback to capital was increased.  It is recommended that we have 3 months in reserve and we currently do not.  This will move us in the right direction.

In the future we need to consider the value of all volunteers (RE teachers, Choir, etc)

Mary Ann motioned, Darlene seconded that the 2011 proposed budget by approved, with changes (restore $100 to Adult RE and add adjustments to the dues as necessary-UUA and district, and corresponding changes to capital), and presented to the congregation.  MOTION APPROVED
B. Congregational Meeting 

Include mention of the building and grounds committee donations, they currently volunteer to mow lawn, take care of trash, and routinely pay for supplies out of pocket.

Need to discuss Payback to Capital.  If we need to borrow from capital, we can, but we need to be deliberate in our decision.

IV.
New Business – Any Issues?

V. 
 Important dates:


A.  Next scheduled Board Meeting  -- January 15, 2011 


Snack? _____Darlene_____________________


B.  Newsletter deadline  December 21, 2010 


C.  Announcements

January 2__________Laura Howe________

January 9________Jan Bourke___________

January 16_______Darlene Tschudy______


January 23 _____Mary Ann Wojton_______


January 30 _____Nina Webb-Lawton_____

Laura motioned, Scot seconded motioned to adjourn.  MOTION PASSED.

